CLEVELAND GROUP – SOCIAL SCENE FOR TR ACTION 308
GL Allen Waller

Jim Johnstone writes:

Past Events
Sunday 24 June – Middlesbrough & District Motor Club Show
We were invited by our friends at MDMC to join in their annual Classic Car & Bike Show.  Approximately 10 TR’s took part and assembled in an area allocated to the group.  It was a very relaxed and friendly event with many marques on show.

Tuesday 3 July - Monthly meeting – A turn out of only 2 members – the GL and the events organiser – and only 2 apologies.  Nuff said.
Sunday 15 July - Newby Hall Classic Car Show – Fantastic weather shone on the 47 TR’s which attended this, the biggest and best Classic Car Show in the North.  49 entries were made but a couple of them fell victim to gremlins en route.  Cars came from Cleveland, Wharfedale, EastRiding and Northumbria Groups.  The Newby Trophy, for the best TR on the day was awarded, by an independent judge, to Steve Ellmore of Wharfedale Group and his immaculate TR5 (see photo).
Sunday 22 July - Skipton Castle & River Cruise – Perfect TR weather again for this day out.  5 cars on this one and the 10 occupants enjoyed an hour long canal cruise, followed by a visit to the very interesting and impressive Skipton Castle.  Thanks to Judy for bringing some of her excellent cakes to sustain the group.  An excellent alfresco, late Sunday lunch was taken at the Boar’s Head, Ripley on the route home.
Future Events
Tue 4 September – Monthly meeting MDMC, Coulby Newham TS8 0RP
Sun 9 September – Saltburn Hill Climb

Sund 23 September – run to Ampleforth Abbey

Tue 2 October -  Monthly meeting MDMC, Coulby Newham TS8 0RP
Sun 14 October – Ripon 3 museums visit.

Watch your emails for more details of future events.

MOT’s – Trevor reports on his experience when applying to take his Scimitar GTE off SORN to re-tax it.  The Post Office was not interested in the V112 form saying they neither checked them nor kept them.  It appears that, if a car is 40 or more years old and registered as a Historic vehicle, it is on the DVLA records as not requiring an MOT.  The much vaunted new term “Vehicle of Historic Interest” is neither used nor recognised!  
